
Canterbury Tales
A Covenant Protected Community

2025 Canterbury HOA Dues - $125.00
(For 2025 calendar year from January 1, 2025 to December 31, 2025)

CHOA, P.O. Box 621382, Littleton, CO 80162 or pay online at HOACanterbury.com
Due Date: January 1, 2025

Name:________________________________________________________

Address:______________________________________________________

Phone Number:____________________________________________________

Email Address:________________________________________________
(Why we ask? Just in case there is an announcement and we need to 

get information to homeowners quickly. We promise we will not abuse this.)
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Next HOA Meetings, 6:30pm 
Tuesday, October 7th, Annual HOA Meeting 
	 at Ute Meadows Elementary School
Tuesday, November 4th

Please Be Sure To Vote!
(Ballots must be mailed by September 30, 2025)

ANNUAL HOA MEETING
Tuesday, October 7, 6:30 p.m.

Ute Meadows Elementary School

Calendar of Events:
Annual HOA Meeting - October 7th, 6:30 p.m.

Halloween - October 25th, 1:00 – 3:00 p.m.

Hayride - December 7th, 4:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. 
	 (coupon is required to ride)

Welcome 
New Neighbors

	 This month we welcome Nevin and Shannon 
Barnes at 6833 S. Miller St. They have an adorable 
two-year-old son named Jameson and a dog named 
Noby. Welcome to the hood!

September HOA Board 
Meeting Summary

KEY DECISIONS & UPDATES
	 •	 Proposed Amendment (Article 10): The vote is ongoing. All votes 

need to be submitted by September 30th.
	 •	 Board Election: Annual Meeting on Oct. 7 at Ute Meadows 

Elementary at 6:30 p.m. Will post call for candidates on Facebook and 
in neighborhood newsletter. Write-in candidates at meeting accepted. 
Three-person nominating committee required but not selected yet.

	 •	 W. Quarles Lot: Owners analyzing water table; concerns raised but 
zoning is a county issue. Plans are coming along and owners hope to 
break ground in the fall.

REPORTS HIGHLIGHTS
	 •	 Covenant Control: Addressing rental home issue at entrance. 

Owner is working to keep up with the weeds.
	 •	 Architectural Control: Four project submissions approved.
	 •	 Park/Maintenance: Foothills praised for responsiveness; HOA funding thank-

you lunch. Adaptive swing to be installed for disabled child.
	 •	 Events:
		  -	 Concert in the Park: Good turnout initially but lost some people due to rain. 
			   Chris Daniels and the Kings did a great job.
		  -	 Movie Night: Sept. 12 (The Wild Robot).
		  -	 Dumpster Day: Sept. 27 (dues-paying members only).
		  -	 Winter Hayride: Ticket-only for dues-paying families to limit overcrowding.
	 •	 Communications: Website current; email blasts functioning with some bugs.
	 •	 Real Estate: Four homes for sale; two under contract; prices declining.
	 •	 Community Engagement: Sheriff’s Dept. to give crime report at Annual 

Meeting.
	 •	 Treasurer’s Report: Current balance and budget questions addressed.

COMMUNITY CONCERNS
	 •	 Parliamentary Procedure: Residents ques-

tioned lack of motions/seconds. Board assured 
procedures followed as required.

	 •	 Transparency: Concerns about vague min-
utes; suggestion to explore AI tools for accu-
rate/confidential reporting. Liz S. to follow up.

There is no season when such pleasant 
and sunny spots may be lighted on, 

and produce so pleasant an effect on the feelings, 
as now in October.

	 – Nathaniel Hawthorne



Board Members
Canterbury Homeowners Association

P.O. Box 621382  •  Littleton, CO 80162
www.HOACanterbury.com

President: Steve Barnes..........................hoaboard@hoacanterbury.com
Vice President: John Anthone................hoaboard@hoacanterbury.com
Secretary: Dan Ryan & Lorane Wilson..hoaboard@hoacanterbury.com
Treasurer: Lou Ann Kelleher.................hoaboard@hoacanterbury.com
At Large: Jim Johnston..........................hoaboard@hoacanterbury.com
At Large: Mike Jirik...............................hoaboard@hoacanterbury.com
At Large: Elizabeth Shonkwiler.............hoaboard@hoacanterbury.com

Committees
Welcoming  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                  Linda Randall
Maintenance . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                    Mike Jirik
Architectural Control Chair  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                      John Anthone	
Website Manager  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                 Dan Ryan
Events . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                Michelle Ray, Patricia Ritz, Megan Kopec
  	 events@hoacanterbury.com
Tales Editor/Delivery . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                       Debbie Meienberg
Covenant Control . . . . . . . . .         Steve Barnes, Steve@breckenergy.com
Real Estate  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                     Mike Jirik 

The Canterbury Tales is published monthly by the Canterbury 
Homeowners Association, a non-profit homeowners association. The 
newsletter is distributed by block leaders. 

News Articles
The deadline for news articles is the 15th of the month before 
the next month’s issue, except for the Jan. issue which is Dec. 
10th. Please email news articles to the editor at dmeienberg@
yahoo.com. All “Letters to the Editor” must be signed and 
include a daytime phone number in case there are any questions. 
Letters may be printed without the author’s name if requested. 

Jefferson County Contact Info 
Animal Control:
	 303-271-5070 or report to animal-control@jeffco.us
Fire Info Hotline (fire restrictions, fireworks): 303-271-8200
Foothills Parks & Rec (Chaucer Park):
	 303-409-2100 or www.ifoothills.org
Parking (parking problems, abandoned vehicles): 303-277-0211
Road & Bridge (street/potholes, sidewalk, snow/ice issues):  
	 303-271-5200
Sheriff (non-emergency): 303-980-7300 or sheriff@jeffco.us
Traffic (recurring neighborhood issues): 303-271-5677
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Advertise in this Newsletter!
The deadline for advertisements is the 15th  
of the month for the next month’s issue,  
except for the Jan. issue which is Dec. 6th.   

Newsletter Connections: 303-979-7499 or 
info@newsletterconnections.com 

To find ad rates and discounts, go to  
NewsletterConnections.com or scan QR code. 

Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a recommendation 
or endorsement by the publisher or the association of the goods or services offered therein. 
The opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and not of the 
Board of Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher nor 
the authors intend to provide any professional service or opinion through this publication. 

Happy Fall!

Contact me at: 303-910-8505
Email: LoriJacksonRealtor@gmail.com
Website: ActionJacksonRealEstate.com

LORI JACKSON,LORI JACKSON, Realtor, NEIGHBORHOOD SPECIALIST
with Betsy R Prinzi

Call us for your Buying & Selling questions! 

Watching to see if rates FALL 
with the leaves. Early fall facts for the Denver Metro area:

Average SOLD price $716,245; 48 days on market;
4,686 new listings with 3,636 closings in August.

Metro facts by Homestead Title

Donate Halloween Candy between November 1st thru 10th.
Pick up an extra bag & drop at 7190 S. Newcombe Street.

Non-melting candy = Troops Overseas
Melting candy = Ute & Chatfield Staff Lounge
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No Expiring Discounts. No Hidden Fees.
Price Lock Guarantee 
        on all Plans.

No Tricks. 
Just Faster Fiber Internet Speeds.

CALL BAM Today!
303-551-6152
bambroadband.com
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Annual HOA Meeting 
	 Please be sure to attend the Annual HOA 
Meeting at Ute Meadows Elementary School 
on Tuesday, October 7th, at 6:30 p.m.! Four of 
the eight Board positions will be expiring and 
up for election. Remember that you must be 
both present at the meeting and a dues paying 
member to run for a Board position and to vote 
for prospective Board Members. Historically, the 
attendance at the Meeting has been low consid-
ering the size of the Canterbury neighborhood 
– between 30 to 40 people attend, including the 
existing Board and the Committee heads, out 
of a neighborhood of more than 360 homes. It 
would be great to have a turnout of 100 or more 
neighbors for this important event. It is also very 
important to have the people who volunteer to 
be on the Board or on one of the Committees be 
present on a regular basis at meetings and to fill 
the positions that will open up such as President, 
Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, Covenant 
Control, Architectural Control, Real Estate, 
Events, Welcoming and Website Management.
	 If you are interested in being part of the HOA 
Board, please indicate your desire in an email 
to hoaboard@hoacanterbury.com or president@
hoacanterbury.com prior to the meeting so that 
you are listed on the Ballot. There will also be 
space provided on the Ballot for write-in candi-
dates at the meeting.

Hayride Ticket For Dues Paying Members
	 A huge Thank You again to all households who have paid your dues for 
2025. 
	 IMPORTANT NOTICE: Please note each household will be required to 
present their “Ticket to Ride” to get on the hayride this year. One ticket will 
cover your whole household.
	 We have been communicating this over the last few months but with 
December coming quickly, it was important to call it out again so everyone 
is aware of the change this year. The Board has received feedback that lines 
are long and non-Canterbury residents have been partaking in the event. In an 
effort to help this, tickets will be mailed out to all dues paying households in 
late November so you have it in time for the December event. Again, it will be 
one ticket per household you will need to bring with you that evening.
	 If you haven’t paid your dues for the year, it is not 
too late. Please mail your check or submit via PayPal 
before mid-November so you can get your ticket on 
time.
	 If you have any questions, please email the HOA 
Board at hoaboard@hoacanterbury.com. Looking  
forward to seeing you all at the event.

Downtown Littleton Pumpkin Poles
	 Halloween begins with the creation of Pumpkin Poles by the downtown 
merchants. They will be on display in early October through Halloween 
(depending on the condition of the pumpkins). Located throughout downtown 
on Main, Alamo and Prince Streets, visit early in the month. You don’t want to 
miss these one-of-a-kind creations.
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Call Jenell Sobas  
303-484-1763 

key2medicare.com 
contact@key2medicare.com

10268 West Centennial Rd, Suite 200K, Littleton, CO 
(South Kipling Pkwy between Chatfield and C-470)

Turning 65 or Retiring Soon? Questions About Medicare?

We’ll explain your options so you can make an informed decision 
•  When and how to sign-up for Medicare? What are Parts A, B, C, D? 
•  No fee or obligation for an analysis specific to your situation 
•  How much will Medicare “cost”?  
•  Should you stay on your employer group plan? 
•  Medicare Supplements vs. Advantage plans

We are Medicare Specialists representing all types of plans

Currently we represent 13 organizations which offer 138 products 
in the state of Colorado. You can always contact Medicare.gov, 
1-800-MEDICARE, or your local State Health Insurance Program 

(SHIP) for help with plan choices.

Medicare Made Easy with the Right Key

We are a LOCAL Insurance Agency that can help you!

PERACARE Medicare Members: 
Your premiums are going up AGAIN 

this year. Now is the time to  
compare and look at other lower 
cost plans. No fee or obligation.

Current Medicare Members: 
Annual Enrollment Period is here:  

October 15 - December 7 
Don’t miss this opportunity  
to have your plan reviewed.

Ah, Lovely October, as you usher in the season 
that awakens my soul, your awesome beauty compels 

my spirit to soar like an leaf caught in an autumn breeze 
and my heart to sing like a heavenly choir

–Peggy Toney Horton 

Kiwanis Club of Columbine
	 Coming up: We can use help with Meals on Wheels, 
Sheridan Food, Bank, Action Center Clothes Sorting, blood 
drive, ushering at the Jeffco Symphony, donating toys to local 
hospital, and others. We will need a lot of help in December 
with our Bell Ringing for the Salvation Army, we will ring for 
about 2 weeks at two King Soopers stores.
	 If you are looking for a good hands-on service project or 
would like to meet other active people, check us out. 
	 Details about our upcoming projects and social events are 
in our weekly newsletter, contact news@columbinekiwanis.org 
to get added to our newsletter email distribution. To learn more, 
visit our website at columbinekiwanis.org, or join us for a free 
breakfast at our weekly meeting any Wednesday at 7 am at 4Gs 
restaurant, 5950 S Platte Canyon Rd, Littleton. 
	 The Kiwanis Club of Columbine is a group of volunteers 
(70 members) dedicated to improving the lives of children and 
families in our community. We are serving our community with 
volunteer hours on some fifty active projects and making phil-
anthropic gifts to over twenty different organizations through-
out the year. All are welcome to help with any of our projects 
or attend any of our social events. You do not need to join the 
club to participate. We have fun, meet new people, and do a lot 
of good things for our community. 

I have been younger in October 
than in all the months of spring. 

–W.S. Merwin

This Space 
Intentionally Left Blank 

for Teen Services



 October 2025 / Canterbury Tales	 Page 5

TH Consulting. Providing handyman  
services and GUTTER CLEANING. Please  
call Trent 720-226-5586. 
Full time fireman looking for part time work. 
30 yrs exp doing all types of home improvements. 
I can help w/ all your home/handyman needs. 
Sean 720-320-1177. 
OB PAINTING. $500 off exterior/ 10% off  
interior. Free Estimates. Rob: 303-908-9063.
Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighborhood 
plumber for  14 yrs. Competitive rates.  Free es-
timate. 720-422-8139 

Lisa’s Music Studio. Piano, Guitar, Banjo, Uku-
lele, Viola, Violin, Cello, & Drums. 303-883-1157. 
Interior Painting. Detail oriented. Affordable.
Free Estimates. Jeff 720-877-4154 
Tree by Mr. B. Your pruning&tree need special-
ists. Doug 303-932-2514, free est, 30+yrs. fully ins.
Drywall Repairs, Handyman & Interior Deco-
rating Services available 303-523-2941 
New customers Furnace inspection $49.99  
(parts/addl labor not incl.) Emporia Home Ser-
vices, your local HVAC specialist. 303-909-2018

Highlands Pride Ptg, Inter/Exterior- 303-738-9203
A&M Lawn Service: Fall Specials!  
Sprinkler Blow-Outs, Sprinkler & Landscape 
repair. Lawn Aeration $75 (5000 sf), Fall Fer-
tilization $50-130, Weekly Mowing $30-$130, 
Yard Clean Ups $130 (hourly plus dump costs).  
Serving Jeffco/Littleton 45 yrs. 303-946-6995. 
Grass or Corn fed beef for sale - farm fresh, 
straight from our Colorado ranch to your table. 
All natural and perfect for high protein diets. Sold 
by quarter, half or whole. Call 719-349-0679. 
KSayles@plainstel.com

Classified ads are $4.00/line (about 40 characters/line). Contact Newsletter Connections at 303-979-7499 or info@NewsletterConnections.com to 
place an ad. To view our display ad prices, visit our website at NewsletterConnections.com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is 
the 15th of the month for the next month’s issue (i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th. 
Residents placing ads to sell household items are not charged a fee.

CLASSIFIEDS: The perfect way to find local professionals to work 
on your house! You can also find activities, sale items and more!

Find more professionals to suit your needs on our Service Provider Directory at NewsletterConnections.com.

Breast Cancer Awareness Month
	 October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month on the National Day Calendar. The entire month is a reminder that there is a gruesome 
disease that effects 1 in 8 women and 1 in 1000 men in the United States. We are reminding people to be proactive about fighting this 
invasive disease and not to forget to support those who are suffering from breast cancer.
	 Breast cancer is a terrible disease that will develop into invasive breast cancer over the course of a lifetime for millions of men and 
women. Being proactive in this fight is crucial. During the month of October, there are reminders everywhere saying “hey, don’t forget 
to examine your breasts, get your doctor to check them out too, and schedule your mammogram.”

The Render Team

720-255-6773
Jess RenderJulie Render

970-819-8616
RenderTeam@rmprohomes.com

RE/MAX Professionals

Call us anytime for a free
market analysis. 

We are here to assist with all
of your real estate needs! 

Scan the QR code to connect
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DELIVERY OR PICK-UP

303-868-3164

OFFICE : 600 Kilmer St, Golden CO 80401
FIREWOOD : 4877 N Robb St, Wheat Ridge CO 80033

TRIM &
REMOVALS

PLANTING LAWN CARE PLANT
HEALTH CARE

FIREWOOD
CORDS/BUNDLES

HOLIDAY
LIGHTS

OUR SERVICES:

STOCK UP ON
FIREWOOD

STOCK UP ON
FIREWOOD

From busy restaurants running wood-fired stoves
to homeowners stocking up for Colorado winters,
Autumn Tree Lawn and Landscape is your trusted

source for premium firewood.
Order online or call today to schedule delivery or
pick-up, so your business or home never runs out

of wood when it matters most.

www.autumntreell.com

Harvest Festival
Saturday, October 11, 2025 | 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.
	 The annual Harvest Festival will be held Saturday, October 
11, 2025 from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. on the living history 
farms of the Littleton Museum. Buy your Halloween pump-
kins and enjoy wagon rides, 1890s carnival games, historical 
demonstrations, and other fun family-friendly activities. 
	 Admission is free! Come and enjoy photo opportunities, 
a musical performance in the pumpkin patch, and historical 
demonstrations at no cost.
	 Please note: While entry to the event is free, the snacks, 
wagon rides, and playing carnival games do require payment.
	 Purchase snack/ride/game tickets for 50 cents each with 
cash or check at the ticket stations and use those tickets to 
quickly and conveniently pay for snacks, wagon rides, and 
carnival gameplay throughout the event.
	 You can also purchase snack/ride/game tickets online 
before the event and pick them up at Will Call. 
	 Snack/ride/game tickets cannot be used for purchase of 
pumpkins or at the on-site concessionaire. Purchase pumpkins 
and concessions with cash or check. ATM available onsite.
FREE ACTIVITIES
	 •	 Musical performance in the pumpkin field 
		  (11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m.)
	 •	 Photo Opportunities with pumpkin patch, 
		  historical wagons, and buildings.
	 •	 Toddler Hay Bale Maze
	 •	 Free Historical Demonstrations
	 •	 Dr. Tan’s Medicine Show: Medicine shows used to 

travel the country selling “miracle cures” to the crowd. 

Part sales pitch, part performance art, a medicine show 
promised to sell products that could heal various ailments 
with secret formulas, appealing to settlers seeking relief in 
a time before widespread medical care.

	 •	 Curio Tent: The Harvest Festival’s carnival area is 
inspired by the traveling carnivals that were popularized 
by the 1893 World’s Fair in Chicago. A typical feature of 
these late 1890s traveling fairs was displays of “oddities” 
or “curiosities.” These were unusual natural artifacts, with 
creative labeling. Come and see our Curio Tent, with its 
Two-Headed Bat, Fiji Mermaid, Genuine Unicorn Horn, 
and more!

	 •	 Pig Roast: In the 1800s, a pig roast was a community event 
where a whole pig was slow-cooked over an open fire for 
several hours. Neighbors and families gathered to share a 
hearty meal, often with cornbread and seasonal vegetables. 
They would enjoy music, storytelling, and celebration, 
marking special occasions like holidays or harvests. (This 
pig was not raised on the Museum’s farms).

	 •	 Ginger Beer: A popular drink from 18th-century England, 
made by fermenting ginger, sugar, water, and sometimes 
lemon juice. This drink was originally mildly alcoholic, 
although the current form tends to be non-alcoholic. Sorry, 
no samples.

	 •	 Roping dummies: Lassoing was an important skill for 
managing livestock on 19th-century farms. Animal wran-
gling was a vital skill for a fall “round-up.” Can you get 
your loop over the wooden critters? 

–https://www.museum.littletonco.gov


